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GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN 
By Bill Nahorn III 

Dear Brother Knights, 

We have had a busy 
September.  Presentation’s Fall 
Festival is this weekend, Sept. 
23-25, 2016.  I am very pleased 
to report that our Brothers 
stepped up in large numbers to 

fill all of our committed needs.  Brothers Pete McCormick 
and his Pancake Crew are primed to prepare our World 
Famous Pancake Breakfast and serve it to all of the 
participants in the Fun Run and all others.  As you know 
this is part of the contributions we give to our school.  
There are over 100 hours that we are covering in the 
beer booth.  Other Brothers will be working other booths 
and manning tables.  God Bless all of Our Brothers that 
are taking part in this most important fundraiser for our 
parish school. 

Pope Francis did two wonderful things this month.  First 
I’m sure all of you are aware that he canonized Mother 
Theresa and she is St. Theresa of Calcutta.  The second 
proclamation of was to add a Corporal Work of Mercy to 
the seven we have had.  We all remember them:  Feed 
the hungry, Visit the sick, Clothe the needy…  His eighth 
Corporal Work of Mercy is:  Take care of the 
environment.  We are now mandated to watch what we 
use, use it carefully, don’t waste our natural resources, 
and we need to be conscience of recycling.  We can no 
longer give the lip service that as we do at times.  This 
means that we need to be conscience of what we do and 
how we dispose of things.  As one person told me, he 
said that they have 3 or 4 baskets and distribute the 
waste accordingly:  Plastic, Paper/cardboard, Aluminum, 
and Glass.  I know that I need to watch my household 
more closely. 

Fall chill will soon be in the air.  That can only foretell 
one thing.  That’s right; it is time for our Columbus Day 
Pasta Dinner.  This year the chefs will be preparing a 
great spaghetti and meat sauce dinner with all the 
trimmings.  Due to room scheduling this year our dinner 

will be Saturday, October 29, 2016.  Get your tickets 
early.  (You may call me at (209) 474-0200 for tickets.)  
See you there!!  This is one of our three big fundraisers.  
This is a great time to meet old friends and have a great 
time and partake of a wonderful dinner. 

Hope to see many of my Brothers at Presentation’s Fall 
Fest.  

Remember to pray Our Lady’s Rosary often for world 
peace. 

May the Peace of Christ Our Lord and Savior always be 
with YOU, 

Vivat Jesus! 

SEPTEMBER PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

  

  
Due to the Labor Day Holiday Weekend, the turnout was 
light after both masses.  Peter McCormick returned 
after a long absence.  Dennis Abeyta and Gil Cisneros 
manned the grill.  Gil Dalben performed multiple tasks, 
from making eggs to selling raffle tickets, and 
announcing the winner of the raffle.  Helping to serve 
were José Tarango, John Rayray, and Louis Dawang.  
Tom Cisper and Paul Jacobs manned the ticket table. 

The next Pancake Breakfast is this Sunday, October 2, 
after the 7:00 AM and 8:45 AM Masses. 

MEAL DELIVERIES AND ST. MARY’S 
DINING ROOM 

On Thursday, September 15, Brothers Frank Ramalho 
and Joe Telena assisted Brother Al Espinor in delivering 
meals to homebound seniors. 

Only Al Espinor volunteered to help at St. Mary’s Dining 
Room. 



LOVE  STOCKTON 

  

 

  

  

 
On Saturday, September 17, teams of Presentation 
parishioners descended on three sites in Stockton to 
clean and beautify them as part of the Love Stockton 
beautification project.  Organized by Brother Edward 
Hendrickson and his wife Kathy, the team of volunteers 
descended on Elmwood Elementary School, Boggs 
Tract Community Farm, and the future Heroes Park on 
Kelley Drive.  Brother Tom McMillan led for the team at 
Elmwood Elementary School.  Parishioners Bill and 
Susan Loyko headed the volunteers at the Boggs Tract 
Community Farm.  And Brother John Tucker and his 
wife Gail led the crew preparing the site of the future 
Heroes Park on Kelley Drive.  Fathers Joe and Suresh 
were present at the sites as were Deacons Scott 
Johnson and Benjamin Joe.  The volunteers labored 
from 8:00 AM to Noon in hot dusty conditions weeding, 
clearing, and otherwise beautifying the sites.  Lunch was 
provided to them at all three sites. 

A big thank you to Brother Ed and Kathy Hendrickson 
for organizing this project on such a broad scale, and 
Brothers Tom McMillan and John Tucker and Gail 
Gulick-Tucker, and Bill and Susan Loyko for leading 
their team to achieve such spectacular results! 

Photos taken by Tim Yun, Beverly Klunk, John Tucker, 
and Gail Gulick-Tucker. 

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 
There will be a membership drive the weekend of 
October 15–16 after all Masses.  We need members to 
staff the recruiting tables after each Mass.  We also 
need members to give a short 10–minute speech about 
the Knights of Columbus at each Mass. 

For more information and to volunteer, please contact 
Grand Knight Bill Nahorn III at 209-474-0200, or email him 
at rewcn@aol.com. 

 

  

  

  
The Knights rose to the occasion to cook and serve the 
Pancake Breakfast at the annual Fall Fest.  Headed by 
Brother Peter McCormick, the following brother knights 
worked to make the Breakfast run smoothly: 

Dennis Abeyta  Joe Mistretta 
Randy Burns  Bill Nahorn III 
Guillermo Cisneros  Emanuel Ponte 
Tom Cisper  John Rayray 
Lewis Gotico  Robert Schweikher 
Paul Jacobs  Steve Shelton 
Bill Kichline  Joe Telena 
David Lagesse  Elvin Tyler 
Joe Mingram  Tom Vidulich 



The line was long and hungry, and the crew kept 
supplying the pancakes, sausage, peaches, and eggs 
until all were fed. 

After the Breakfast, many members stayed to staff the 
Beer Booth and the other booths at the festival.  There 
was adequate help to staff the Knights of Columbus 
booth both Saturday and Sunday. 

Thank you all brothers for your untiring service to the 
Church and School! 

 

 
Brothers, your help is urgently needed to help make the 
Dinner a success!!  We need help in the kitchen to prep, 
cook, serve, and cleanup.  We need help in the dining 
room to setup, wait, and teardown.  We need help with 
the tickets.  We also need your help selling the tickets to 
the Dinner.  We also would like you to purchase tickets 
and attend the Dinner. 

SECOND ANNUAL FLEA MARKET – 
CHAIRMAN NEEDED 

We need a Brother Knight to chair the Second Annual 
Flea Market.  The Market is currently scheduled for 
Saturday, May 13, 2017, Mother’s Day weekend.  
Brother Bill Kichline, who founded and organized the 
first Annual Flea Market, is unable to lead the Second 
Annual Flea Market.  He will help with the prep work, so 
the person who chairs the event will not have to 
“reinvent the wheel”. 

SOLICITING EMAIL ADDRESSES 
Please send us your email address.  The advantage is 
that you get the Newsletter sooner and it’s in color.  It 
can also be viewed and printed on any platform:  PCs, 
Macs, tablets, and smartphones. 

Members whose last names begin with A – L can 
contact Robert Schweikher at rmschagrin@msn.com or 
(209) 474–9610.  Members whose last names begin with 
M – Z can contact Editor Tim Yun at 
timothy_yun@sbcglobal.net or (408) 597-7440. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
Scott A 
Johnson 10/3  Robert A 

Gallagher 10/15 

Brent K Skelton 10/3  Robert W 
Melrose 10/16 

William L 
Sullivan 10/3  John R Rehn 10/16 

Ian M Mcginnis 10/4  Paul T Bonin 10/18 
Rev. José L 
Gutierrez 10/7  Eduardo Perez 10/22 

Edward A Ziller 10/7  George E 
Sadek 10/24 

Luis Lopez 10/9  Marlon F 
Pamplona 10/28 

Frank M 
Ramalho 10/9  Freddie Vidrio 10/28 

Alfredo 
Saucedo 10/10  Shawn R 

Armstrong 10/29 

Leo A Gutterres 10/14  Rudy 
Mendoza 10/29 

Heriberto J 
Bonilla 10/15  Edward C 

Wanket 10/30 

JESUS AND TIGER WOODS 
Jesus and Tiger Woods were playing golf.  It's Tiger’s 
turn to tee off, and he does so on a long par five.  It's a 
great drive straight up the fairway, and he's about a 
seven iron off the green.  "Not bad," Jesus says.  Jesus 
then steps up to tee off, and He too hits a great shot, but 
it's not anywhere near as close as Wood's first shot. 

Just as the ball comes to a stop, a gopher pops out of its 
hole, grabs Jesus' ball in its mouth, and starts to run up 
the fairway.  Before it can get even twenty feet, an eagle 
swoops down out of the heavens, grabs the gopher in its 
talons, and flies off towards the green.  Just as the ball, 
eagle, and gopher get above the hole, a lightning bolt 
strikes out of a cloudless sky, and vaporizes both the 
eagle and the gopher.  The ball drops straight down into 
the hole for a hole-in-one! 

Jesus looks up and says, "Dad!  Please!  I'd rather do it 
myself! 
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OFFICERS for Columbian Year 2016–2017: 

Grand Knight Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200 
Deputy Grand Knight Jesse Martin 209-475-8408 
Chaplain   
Chancellor Joseph Telena 209-456-3108 
Warden Patrick Lugo 209-242-6308 
Recorder Paul Shane 209-957-3161 
Treasurer Guillermo Cisneros 209-712-0359 
Lecturer John Tucker 209-957-2618 
Advocate Freddie Vidrio 209-573-0585 
Inside Guard José Tarango 209-481-5865 
Outside Guard Angel Bustamante 209-631-7422 
1st –Year Trustee Thomas Stein 209-235-7007 
2nd –Year Trustee   
3rd –Year Trustee Albert Espinor, Jr. 209-351-3180 
Financial Secretary Emanuel Ponte 209-986-4658 

   
District Deputy Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200 

Field Agent   
 

.EVENTS IN OCTOBER 2016 
General Meetings 

Day Date Location Time 
Wednesday 12 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 
Wednesday 26 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

Membership Drive 
Day Date Location Time 

Saturday 15 Presentation 
Church 

After 
5:00 PM 
Mass 

Sunday 16 Presentation 
Church 

After all 
Masses 

Columbus Day Dinner 
Day Date Location Time 

Saturday 29 Guadalupe 
Hall, 
Presentation 
Church 

Cocktail
s:  6:00 
PM 
Dinner:  
7:00 PM 

 

PLEASE PLACE 
FIRST CLASS 
STAMP HERE 


	Knights of Columbus
	ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

